
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The new Prudential Code was only issued in December 2017, so 

how can a local authority meet the requirement to produce a 

capital strategy for 2018/19? 

CIPFA recognises that that those authorities that do not already have a capital strategy will 

be unable to produce one for the first year of implementation the new Prudential Code. As a 

consequence the Treasury and Capital Management Panel has issued the following 

statement to assist practitioners. 

Statement by the Treasury and Capital Management Panel on the Production of 

Capital Strategies 

The updated the Prudential code for Capital Finance in Local Authorities (Prudential Code) 

and Treasury Management in the Public Services Code of Practice and Cross-Sectoral 

Guidance Notes (Treasury Management Code have been issued in December 2017. 

Both these codes will be effective for the 2018/19 financial year. However, it is recognised 

that the requirement included in the Prudential Code to produce a Capital Strategy may 

require a longer lead-in period. Therefore the Treasury and Capital Management Panel 

recognises that this requirement may not be able to be fully implemented until 2019/20 

financial year. 

The Treasury and Capital Management Panel would recommend, however, that the 

requirements of both Codes are implemented as soon as possible. 
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DISCLAIMER 

 

The CIPFA Technical Enquiry Service offers members and registered students a service 

providing information, guidance and advice on professional issues. Please note that the 

guidance offered by the Technical Enquiry Service should not be taken as an authoritative 

interpretation of the law and should not be considered as constituting a definition of proper 

accounting practice. Answers offered are based solely on the information provided to the 

Service. All reasonable care is exercised in preparing responses to questions. However 

enquirers should always refer to the primary sources before relying on this advice and check 

any interpretation of published guidance with their own professional advisors. 
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